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RETIREMENT
PARTY

APPLY FOR SUMMER INTERNSHIP

Norman (Slick) Sneed
Norman (Slick) 

Sneed, Borden County- 
Sheriff, Tax Assessor- 
Collector is retiring 
January 1, 1989.

He will be honored 
with a covered dish 
dinner at the Borden 
County Exhibit Building 
(Posse Building) at 
7:00 p.m. on December 
7, 1988.
Each family is re­

quested to bring a 
meat dish and a vege­
table or salad. Every­
thing else will be 
furnished.

Slick was b o m  and 
raised in Borden County. 
He attended school at 
Snellings and Fluvanna. 
Mrs. Sid Reeder appoint­
ed him Deputy Sheriff

in May, 1963. He ran 
for Sheriff, Tax 
Assessor/Collector in 
1964, taking office in 
January, 1965.

Please come and help 
us celebrate his retire­
ment after more than 25 
years service to Borden 
County.

No gifts please, your 
attendance will be 
appreciated.

Friends of the Sheriff

College students 
i n t e r e s t e d  i n  a s u m m e r  
internship in Congress­
man Charles Stenholm’s 
office and high school 
sophomores longing to 
serve as Congressional 
Pages next school year 
should apply now for 
those positions through 
Congressman Stenholm's 
Abilene office.

Applications are 
currently available. 
Because of the time 
involved in filling out 
the forms and gathering 
recoommendations, now 
is the • time to begin 
work on the applications 
said Elaine Talley of 
Congre s sman St enholm's 
Abilene office. The 
deadline for completed 
applications for either 
program is Jan. 17, 
1989. Winners will be 
named on March 18, 1989 
after personal inter­
views of finalists by a 
Selection Committee.
To eligible for the 

summer internship 
program, you must be a

college student from 
the 17th Congressional 
District, or teach at 
any level, or be a 
resident of the district 
between the age of 19 
and 25 and have a 
demonstrated background 
in government. Interns 
are paid a one-month 
stipend, which helps 
cover basic living 
expenses. Four interns 
work in Congressman

Stenholm's D.C. office, 
two each in June and 
July. They attend 
committee meetings,
floor debates and a 
speaker's series as 
well as assist in the 
day-to-day operation of 
Congressman Stenholm's 
office.

The opportunity for 
the Congressional
District who will be 
juniors in September, 
1989 and who have "B" 
averages in four major 
courses, excluding
electives. Pages perform 
a variety of duties 
including delivery of 
correspondence and
packages to Congres­
sional offices, answer­
ing phones in the 
Members' Cloakrooms and 
running errands in the 
House Chamber.

Pages attend the U.S.
cont. to pg. 4
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CLOSED NOVEMBER 24 and 25 
the THANKSGIVING HOLIDAYS
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Lady Coyotes Bomb Lady Bulldogs
A bad dream quickly 

turned into a nightmare 
for the visiting Ira 
Lady Bulldogs as the 
J.V. girls opened the 
basketball season with 
an 84-15, only to be 
followed by the varsity 
continuing the rampant 
pace with an 81-27 win. 
The freshmen girls, 
this year's J.V. team 
had 7 players get into 
the scoring column, 
five in double figures. 
The varsity had all 12 
players hit in the 
scoring department.
The J.V. came out with 

a press and quickly 
found itself on top 
27-1 in the first 
quarter. Falling back 
in the second quarter 
still did not help the 
Bulldogs much as Borden 
owned a 46-3 halftime 
lead. Leading 65-7 
entering the last 
quarter, Borden extended 
its lead for the 69 
point victory. Leading 
in scoring for Borden 
was Shayne Hess with 20 
points. She was followed 
by Amanda Anderson with 
17 points. Also scoring 
were Kelly Jo Ogden 
with 14, Kristin Kilmer 
hit 12, Kristin Monger 
made 10, Shara Dee 
Woodward made 7, and
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A'Lise Lloyd finished 
with 4. Also playing 
were Heather Armstrong 
and M'Lys Lloyd. Kelly 
Jo hit two 3 point 
shots and Shara Dee hit 
1.
The varsity game did 

not go much better for 
the Lady Bulldogs as 
Borden opened with an 
18-8 first quarter lead 
with all twelve players 
seeing action ' in the 
first stanza as well as 
the second quarter. A 
half-time lead of 36-18 
was extended to 62-22 
by the end of the third 
quarter. Borden extended 
their lead with a 19-5 
advantage in the fourth 
stanza for the 54 
point margin of victory 
Leading in the dozen 
that scored were Elana 
Himes with 22 points 
and Lisha Sternadel 
with 14. Also scoring 
were Vida Balaque with 
9, Rachel Romero hit 7, 
Kate Phinizy, Kristi 
Adcock, and Elizabeth 
Garcia each made 6. 
Mary Ann Garcia sank 4 
points, Amy Lewis made 
3, Julie Harris hit 2, 
and Kandy Belew and 
Randi Woodward each 
made 1. Elizabeth led

Longhorns Defeat 
Coyotes 53-45
The Borden County 

Coyotes traveled to 
Loop Friday and ex­
perienced a night when 
nothing went right. The 
coyotes held a slight 
led at half-time 24-21, 
but the second half 
brought out a very 
aggressive longhorn
pressure defense. The 
Coyotes only managed to 
score 21 more points 
to the Longhorns 32 
points. The Coyotes 
played aggressive
defense, but they 
suffered 40 turnovers 
during the game.

Brian Bond and Paul
Sturdivant led the
Coyotes with 9 points
each. They each had 4
field goals and a free
throw. Paul made 2
steals. pulled down 10
rebounds , and had 1
assist. Brian had 5

in field goal percentage 
with 67V followed by 
Rachel with 60% and 
Elana and Lisha with 
58% each. Kate hit two 
3 points qoals and Vida 
and Rachel each made 
one. Elizabeth also led 
in free throw percentage 
with 67% followed by 
Randi with 50%. Elana 
and Lisha tied for 
honors in steals with 7 
each followed by Rachel 
with 5. Elana also led 
in rebounds with 9 
followed by Elizabeth 
with 8 and Kristi and 
Amy with 6 each. Kate 
was tops in assists 
with 7 followed by Vida 
with 5 and Julie with 
4.
After the Thanksgiving 

holidays, the Lady 
Coyotes will “ again be 
at home against the 
Forsan Buffalo Queens. 
The J.V. girls will 
begin action at 4:30 
followed by the Varsity 
at 6:30.

steals, 3 rebounds, and 
4 assists. Shane Kemper 
score 8 points on 4 
field goals. He made 3 
steals and had 4 re­
bounds. Jimmy Rios and 
Cole Vestal scored 5 
points each. Jimmy 
scored 1 field goal and
3 free throws. Cole had 
2 field goals and 1 
free throw. Jimmy had
4 steals and 11 rebounds 
Cole had 2 steals and 6 
rebounds. Lance Latimer 
scored 3 points on 1 
field goal and 1 free 
throw. He had 5 steals 
and 2 rebounds. Eric 
Lusk did not score, but 
he had 2 steals, 1 
rebound, and 1 assist. 
Lance Telchik scored 4 
points on 2 baskets. He 
also had 3 rebounds. 
Cody Stone made 1 field 
goal, 3 rebounds, and 2 
assists.

J.V. BOYS 
TIE LOOP

That * s right a tie in 
a basketball game. The 
regulation time ended 
with each team with 46 
points, and because it 
was just a few minutes 
before the varsity 
girls were to play, 
the game was ended at 
that point. The Coyotes 
had trailed the entire 
game, but they were 
able to come back late

Coyotes Defeat 
Ira 57-45
The Borden County 

Coyotes opened the 
1988-89 basketball
season at home with a 
win over the Ira Bull­
dogs. The Bulldogs had 
a very' tall team, but 
the Coyotes used their 
quickness to come from 
behind in the second 
half to win.

The third quarter was 
a big quarter for thè 
Coyotes as they out- 
scored the Bulldogs 
20-11. Hie Coyotes 
built on the lead in 
the fourth quarter 
with a 16 to 10 scoring 
advantage.

The Coyotes scoring 
was led by Brian Bond 
with 26 points. He 
made 4 two point and 3 
three point baskets. He 
made 9 out of 10 from 
the free throw line. 
Paul Sturdivant came 
off the bench to score
Borden Girls 
Laminate Loop

The Lady Coyotes 
traveled to Loop Friday 
night and put a good old 
fashion shellacking on 
the Lady Longhorns 
64-31. It ended a two 
year frustration in 
which the Gail girls 
had lost the three 
previous games to Loop, 
one being in an overtime 
and once on a last 
second shot. This time 
the Lady Coyotes were 
not going to let the 
game come down to the 
final seconds as they 
jumped out to slim 10-6 
first quarter and a 
•20-11 halftime leads. 
The second half was a 
completely different 
story, unfortunately
for Loop, as Borden 
outscored the home team 
17-8 the third stanza 
and overwhelmed them 
27-12 the last for the 
33 point victory.
Again, Borden came at 

their opponents with 
numbers as they had ten 
people score in the 
contest. Elana Himes 
led all scorers with 19

in the fourth quarter.
Cody Stone and Juve 

Balaque led the Coyotes 
scoring with 11 points 
each. Patrick Herridge 
and James Lewis scored 
7 points each. David 
Buchanan scored 5 
points, and Jon Herring 
scored 4 points.

14 points on 6 field 
goals and 2 for 2 from 
the free throw line. 
Cole Vestal made 5 
field goals for 10 
points. Shane Kemper 
scored 4 points on 2 
baskets. Jimmy Rios 
scored 2 points on a 
field goal. Lance 
Latimer scored 1 point 
on a free throw.

Cole Vestal led the 
Coyotes rebounding with 
15. He also made 1 
steal and 1 assist. 
Brian Bond had 9 
rebounds, 5 steals, 
and 1 assist. Paul 
Sturdivant had 5 re­
bounds and 2 steals. 
Jimmy Rios had 4 re­
bounds, 3 steals, and 
2 assists. Shane Kemper 
had 3 rebounds, 2 
steals, and 3 assists. 
Lance Latimer had 1 
rebound and 2 steals. 
Eric Lusk had 2 steals.

points followed by
Lisha Sternadel with 16 
and Kate Phinizy with
11. Also scoring was
Amanda Anderson, a
freshman in her first 
varsity game, with 6. 
Mary Ann Garcia hit 4 
points, Elizabeth
Garcia made 3, Kandy 
Be lew hit a couple of 
free throws, and Vida 
Balaque, Amy Lewis, and 
Shara Dee Woodward, 
also a freshman in her 
first varsity game all 
hit one free throw. 
Elizabeth led in field 
goal percentage with 
100%, hitting her only 
attempt. She was fol­
lowed by Amanda with 
75%, Mary Ann with 67§ 
and Kate with 56%. 
Kandy led in free throw 
percentage with 100%, 
hitting both of her 
attempts. Kate hit 
Borden1 s only three 
point goal. Elana led 
in steals with 8 fol­
lowed by Kate and Lisha 
with 5 each. Elana also 
led in rebounds with 9 
followed by Amanda with 
5. Kate and Vida each 
had 4 assists. The Lady 
Coyotes remain unbeaten 
on the year at 2-0.

Next game for Borden 
will again with Loop, 
this time at home. The 
game will be Tuesday, 
November 29, starting 
at 5:00 with the J.V 
boys and the Varsity 
girls to follow. Borden 
will then be in the 
Garden City Tournament 
December 1,2, S3.
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SANDS JR. HIGH TOURNAMENTJr. High Girls In Tournament
It was a long Saturday 

for the Borden County 
Jr. High girls as 
injury and inexperience 
made for a long day. 
Borden was without 
starter Leslie Fryar, 
who suffered a fractured 
leg, and Bobbie Arm­
strong, who also had a 
leg injury, who would 
have replaced her. This 
left Borden with a

best as Borden outscored 
Sands 8-4, but had too 
much ground to make-up 
as Sands won the game 
35-16. Melody Harrison 
again led Borden with 
14 points. Jacquelyn 
McPhaul hit the other 
two points in the first 
quarter. Also playing 
for Borden in the two 
games were Mendy Hensley 
Gloria Portales, Mandi

total of seven player Herring, Erica Nance, 
who had ever played and Jana Kincheloe. 
before. Still the girls 
played hard but just 
came up on the short 
end of the stick in two 
games.

In first game against 
Klondike, the Cougars 
jumped out to a 10-4 
first quarter lead and

Jr. High Boys 
In Sands 
Tournament
The Jr. High Coyotes 

traveled to Sands to
extended their lead to play Klondike in the 
22-7 by half. The young opening round of the
Coyotes played an tournament. The Coyotes
excellent third quarter led the entire ballgame, 
staying with one point but a 3 point shot at
of the Cougars total 
9-10, but faded in the 
fourth as Melody
Harrison fouled out, 
having 16 of Borden's 
points in their 41-18 
loss. Jacquelyn McPhaul 
added the other two 
points in the last 
quarter.

In the third place 
game, Borden met Sands. 
Again it was the third 
quarter that was the

J.J. Kincheloe led 
the Coyotes in scoring 
with 9 points. Klint 
Kemper scored 8 points

. 3

Jr. High Boys Open 
District Play
The Borden County Jr. 

High Coyotes started
and played very aggres- their season off with a 
sive both on offense t>ig win as they defeated
and defense. John Paul 
Harris scored 5 points

the Sands Mustangs 
35-19. The Coyotes used

and had several big pressure defense to
rebounds. Clint Anderson build an 8-4 first

quarter lead. The 
halftime score was 16-9. 
The Coyotes cooled off 
in the third quarter, 
but still built on

and nearly came 
with a big win. 
time it seemed

away

the buzzer and a tech­
nical foul gave the 
Klondike Cougars a 1 
point victory.

The Coyotes played a 
very aggressive game, 
but the ball just would 
n o t  g o  i n t o  t h e  b a s k e t . 
John Paul Harris got 
into foul trouble 
late in the second 
quarter and had to set 
out most of the third 
quarter.

SCHOOL LUNCH
“ TO

November 28 - December 2, 1988

Monday Sloppy Joes 
Pickle Relish 
Carrot Sticks 
Fruit Salad 
Milk Salad Bar

Tuesday Beef Nuggets 
Mashed Potatoes 
Green Beans 
Jello 
Hot Rolls 
Milk Salad Bar

Wednesday Pizza
Vegetable Salad
Fruit
Milk Salad Bar

Thursday Tacos and Cheese 
Shredded Lettuce 
Ranch Style Beans 
Fruit 
Milk Salad Bar

Friday

v*. * -*•

Hamburgers 
French Fries 
Lettuce - Tomatoes 
Chocolate Cake 
Milk
-i ̂ ilmaooCl

Salad Bar

scored 2 points.
COYOTES WIN 
3RD PLACE

The Borden County Jr.
High Boys won 3rd place their lead with a 21-13 
in the Sands Tournament score• In the fourth 
with a big win over garter thq Coyotes put 
Grady 42-21. The Coyotes 
were coming off a heart 
breaking loss on a last 
second shot in the 
opening round of the 
tournament. The Coyotes 
aggressive defense and 
rebounding advantage 
quickly placed the 
smaller Wildcats at a 
big disadvantage. The 
Coyote's pressing
defense caused many
turnovers, which were 
converted into several 
points for the Coyotes.

John Paul Harris led 
all scorers with 15 
points. J.J Kincheloe
added another 12 points.
Clint Anderson scored 6 
points, Klint Kemper
and Brandon Adcock 
scored 4 points each.
Richard Buchanan scored 
1 point. Shawn Lewis 
and Kirk Jones did not 
score, but they both

the game away with a 13 
point effort.

The Coyotes had a 
balanced offensive
attack with six dif­
ferent players getting 
in the scoring column. 
Klint Kemper led all 
scoring with 10 points. 
Shawn Lewis followed 
Klint with 7 points. 
The other scores were 
John Paul Harris 6, 
J.J. Kincheloe 5, Clint 
Wills 4, and Kirk Jones 
2.

Jr. High Girls Pull Near Upset
Borden traveled to Borden trailed 14-11. 

O'Donnell Monday night Jacquelyn McPhaul hit a
bucket in the second 

Each quarter as Borden 
the trailed 22-14. Melody

played well.
Jr. High Coyotes Lose to 
O'Donnell 53-45
The Borden County Jr.

High Coyotes traveled 
to O'Donnell, Monday 
and lost an exciting 
and physical game. The 
Coyotes led by 2 at 
halftime 27-25, but 
with several starters 
in foul trouble in the 
second half, the Eagles 
built up a lead.

John Paul Harris led 
the Coyotes in scoring 
with 17 points. He 
made 7 field goals and 
3 free throws. Clint 
Wills added another 8

Eagles would pull away, then scored all 18 of 
Borden would come back Gail's second half 
with a big play and get points as the little 
momentum to lift them Coyotes made a run at 
back into the game. In O'Donnell in the last 
the 37-32 loss. Melody stanza. Playing great 
Harrison, a seventh defense for Borden were 
grader took on most of Mendy Hensley, Erica 
the scoring load herself Nance, Mandi Herring, 
as she accounted for and Gloria Portales. 
all but four of Borden's 
points with a season 
high of 28. Twelve of 
her total came at the 
free throw line as she 
connected on 12 of 19 
from the line. Also 
scoring for Borden were 
Jana Kincheloe, who hit 
a basket in the end of 
the first quarter where

Next game for the 
Coyotes will be Monday, 
November 28, at Grady. 
Game time is set for 
6:00 with the Jr. High 
Girls and the Jr. High 
Boys will follow. Next 
home game will be 
December 5, with the 
time also being at 
6:00, with Dawson.

points to that total on 
4 field goals. J.J. 
Kincheloe scored 7 
points on 3 field goals 
and a free throw. 
Clint Anderson scored 6 
points on 3 field 
goals. Klint Kemper, 
who was hampered by 
early foul trouble 
scored 3 points on a 
field goal and a free 
throw. Brandon Adcock 
and Ross Hataway scored 
1 field goal each to 
round out the Coyote 
scoring.

Borden County I. S. D. 
B A S K E T B A L L  

S C H E D U L E  
1 9 8 8 -8 9

DATE OPPO NENT PLACE GIRLS BOYS TIME

Not All TURKEYS 
Are On The Table.

BUCKLEUP  
This Thanksgiving.

Texas Coalition for'S'afety Belts

N o v .  1 5  I r a  ................ . .  . G a i l ............... . A & B A 5 : 0 0
N o v .  18 L o o p  ............. . . .  L o o p ............ A A 6 : 3 0
N o v .  2 2  F o r s a n  . . . . . . .  G a i l ................ A & B A & B 4 : 3 0
N o v .  2 9  L o o p ............. . . . .  G a i l ................ A A 6 : 3 0
D e c .  1 - 2 - 3  G a r d e n  C i t y  T o u r n a m e n t . . . A A T B A
D e c .  6  J a y t o n ____ —  J a y t o n  — A & B A 5 : 0 0
O e c .  8 - 9 - 1 0  S a n d s  T o u r n a m e n t ................ A A T B A
D e c .  1 3  I r a ................... . . . .  I r a .................. A A & B 5 : 0 0
D e c .  1 5 - 1 6 - 1 7  B o r d e n  C o u n t y  T o u r .  . . A A T B A

J a n .  3  J a y t o n G a i l ............... A A & B 5 : 0 0

J a n .  6  ' S a n d s ____ . . . .  G a i l ................ A & B A & B 4:00
J a n .  1 0  ‘ O ' D o n n e l l  . —  O ’ D o n n e l l . . A & B A & B 4 : 0 0

J a n .  13 ’ G r a d y ____ -------- G r a d y ............. A A & B 5 : 0 0

J a n .  17 ’ D a w s o n . . . ____ G a i l .................. B A & B 5 : 0 0

J a n .  2 0  ’ K l o n d i k e  . . --------K l o n d i k e  . . A A 6 : 3 0
J a n .  2 4  ‘ S a n d s -------- —  S a n d s  ____ A & B A & B 4 : 0 0

J a n .  2 7  ‘ O ' D o n n e l l  . . . . .  G a i l ............... A & B A & B 4 : 0 0

J a n .  31 ‘ G r a d y -------- . . . .  G a i l ............... A A & B 5 : 0 0

F e b .  2 - 4  F o r s a n  J .  V . T o u r n a m e n t  . . . B B T B A

F e b .  3  ‘ D a w s o n . . . . . . .  D a w s o n  . . . A A & B 5 : 0 0

F e b .  7  ‘ K l o n d i k e  . . . . .  . G a i l ............... A & B A & B 4 : 0 0
• OENOTES OISTRICT GAMES

BORDEN COUNTY JUNIOR HIGH 
1988-89 Basketball Schedule

DATE OPPONENT PLACE GIRLS BOYS TIME

N o v .  14 S a n d s ................... . G a i l ............. A A 6 : 0 0
N o v .  19 S a n d s  T o u r n a m e n t .................. A A T B A
N o v .  21 O ' D o n n e l l  . . . . . O ' D o n n e l l . A A 6 : 0 0
N o v .  2 8 G r a d y  ................... . G r a d y A A 6 : 0 0
D e c .  5 D a w s o n ................ . G a i l ............. A A 6 : 0 0
D e c .  1 2 K l o n d i k e  ............. . K l o n d i k e  . A A 6 : 0 0
J a n .  9 S a n d s ................... . .  S a n d s  . . . A A 6 : 0 0
J a n .  16 O ' D o n n e l l ____ . .  G a i l ............. A A 6 : 0 0
J a n .  2 3 G r a d y  ................... . .  G a i l ............. A A 6 : 0 0
J a n .  3 0 D a w s o n ................. .  D a w s o n  . . A A 6 : 0 0
F e b .  6 K l o n d i k e  . . . . . .  G a i l ............. A A 6 : 0 0
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OBITUARY
Margaret Finley

Margaret Copeland
Finley, 78, of San 
Angelo, passed away at 
the Shannon Medical 
Center.

Services were held at 
St Luke United Methodist 
Church with the Rev.
Larry Altman, pastor of 
St.Luke United Methodist 
Church, officiating.
Burial was in Lawnhaven 
Memorial Gardens under 
the direction of Robert 
Massie Funeral Home.
Mrs. Finely was born 

on June 16, 1910, in
Morrison, Okla. She
was married to Joe 
Copeland on Feb. 8,
1930. They were
residents of Marfa,
Texas, for 13 years and 
then lived in Midland 
from 1949-1957. They 
moved to San Angelo in 
1957. Mr. Copeland
preceded her in death 
on Sept. 12, 1964.

Mrs. Finley was 
married to E.L. "Pat"
Finely on July 22,
1971. She was a buyer 
for the children1s 
department at Hemphill 
Wells and retired in
1972. She was a member
of St. Luke United 
Methodist Church. She 
was known as "Shan 
Shan" by her grand­
children , and many 
others who knew and 
loved her.

Survivors in elude
her husband; one son 
Joe of Gail; three 
daughters; one sister-in 
law; twelve grandchildren 
and eight great-grand­
children .

Any memorials may be 
made to the American 
Cancer Society, St.
Luke United Methodist 
Church Renovation Fund 
or a favorite charity.

FELIZ NAVIDAD!
Would you like to help someone have a 
Merry Christmas this year? Help us

share Jesus ’ love with needy children and
adults of Mexico. Please share and give
of the abundance God has given you.
Needs:

Good winter clothing (especially coats & gloves) 
Staple foods (flour, sugar, shortening, honey, 

powdered milk, canned goods, etc.)
Toys (new or good used)
Toiletary items (cologne, after shave, shampoo, 

combs, make-up, etc.)
Hard candy, nuts 
Fruit
Empty metal cans with lids 
Baked goods.

If you have any of these items to donate, please 
notify E.L. or Carolyn Hogg (806)872-2290 after 5 
p.m. Please call if you need us to pick up items.

p.m., or bring items to the Borden County School, 
or the First Baptist Church in Gail. We need all 
items by Monday, November 28th.
God Bless You!

SHARISSA and ROCHELLE MCMEANS 
are happy to announce the 

arrival of their baby brother

JONTHAN KEN
born November 8, 

at 5:30 p.m. 
in Ft. Worth

Parents:
KEN and ELESHA

MCMEANS of Lipan

* * * REWARD* * *
FOR LOST BIRD DOG

S m a l l  W h i t e  M a l e  B i r d  Dog 
W e a r i n g  c o l l a r  w i t h  a 

L o n g v i e w ,  TX.  phone  number

IF FOUND!!
CALL!!Bill Phinizy 

9 1 5 / 3 9 9 - 4 5 5 4

The namesake of Texas' largest city is 
remembered with a larger-than-life 
statue in Houston's Hermann Park.

STATE OF TEXAS I

COUNTY OF BORDEN Ï

BID NOTICE
Borden County will accept bids for the following 
to be opened December 12, 1988, at 10:00 a.m. at
the Borden County Courthouse:

One (1) used truck
One (1) used haul trailer
One (1) used water haul trailer

This equipment is for use in Precinct 4, Borden 
County. One (1) 1975 Ford Dump Truck and one (1) 
shopmade water tank and (1) Hyster-Hall Trailer 
will be offered in trade.

For further information contact Hurston Lemons, 
Jr., Commissioner, Pet. #4, 915/573-1459.

Borden County reserves the right to reject any or 
all bids.

BY ORDER OF THE BORDEN COUNTY COMMISSIONERS' 
COURT

Van L. York 
County Judge 
Borden County

INTERNSHIP
cont. from pg. 1 
Capitol Page School, 
which is located in the 
Library of Congress. 
Congressman Stenholm is 
not the page's employer, 
nor will he have daily 
contact with the page.

Pages answer directly 
to the Director of Page 
Services.

F o r  m o r e  i n f o r m a t i o n  
on either program, 
please contact the 
district office in 
Abilene at (915)673-7221

$1.00 $1.00
JAFRA OPEN HOUSE

(skin; color; & body care)
November 30th, 1988 10:00 a.m.—7:00 p.m. 

Register for a free 2 oz. bottle of 
Royal Jelly Milk Balm

-BRING THIS AD &  GET $1.00 OFF ANY PURCHASE -

AT Tana May's House 
856-4419

$1.00 $1.00

NON DEDUCTABLE HOME INSURANCE o ^ m o  
IF YOUR DEDUCTABLE IS EATING YOU UP AND 
YOU THINK YOU ARE PAYING TOO MUCH FOR 
YOUR HOME INSURANCE CALL ME FOR A RATE 
QUOTE, I THINK I CAN HELP YOU.

FARMERS MUTUAL PROTECTIVE 
ASSOCIATION OF TEXAS

RAY AGENCY
11 " ~ '* 612 No. 2nd. 1 >
806-872—3869 Ronnie Ray or Dawn Ray Lamesa, Texas

WESTERN SEED & DELINTING 
Certified Cotton Seed

Paymaster 145,303,404,792 
Acid Coker 3131,S110,500 ^ot^?n

Delinting Terra 383, SR-10,SR-482 ¿red119
SP-21, SP-215,CAMD-E,CAB-CS

Hay Grazer Grain Sorghum Wheat
Wheat & Oats Cleaning

BUSINESS PHONE 
(806) 872-8896 
(806) 872-5388

Lamesa, Texas RON BUTLER
RESIDENCE PHONE 
(806) 872-5271



INTERNATIONAL STOCKMEN*S SCHOOL 
Feb. 15-18

The 1989 International 
Stockmen's School in 
Houston next Feb. 15-18 
is aimed at helping 
stockmen with problems 
they face in making a 
profit.

The school, which 
will be held at the 
Astro Village Hotel, 
will feature in-depth 
concurrent sessions in 
beef cattle, dairy, 
horses, range, pasture 
and wildlife management, 
futures and options 
marketing.

The school is designed 
to address the needs 
and meet the challanges 
of those who will make 
their living in the 
livestock business in 
the years ahead. It is 
a joint effort of the 
Extension Service, the 
Houston Livestock Show 
and Rodeo, and the 
Agriservices Foundations 
of Clovis Calif. will
A balance of outstand­

ing livestock producers, 
consultants and univer­
sity officials repre­
senting numerous states 
and several countries 
will be featured.

The beef cattle 
program will focus on 
how a cattle producer 
can balance fertility, 
growth, milk, muscle 
and frame in his pro­
duction environment. 
Particular emphasis 
will be on the impor­
tance of size in assur­
ing genetic progress.

A special session 
dealing with improving 
beef production on 
marginal lands will be 
presented in Spanish.

The dairy section 
will explore the best 
management practices 
for super herds with 
cows that produce more 
than 20,000 pounds of 
milk annually.

The main focus of the 
horse program will be 
on new developments in 
the horse racing in­
dustry.
Speakers from several 

brokerage houses and 
the Chicago Mercantile 
Exchange will be on 
hand for the session on 
livestock futures and 
options.

In the session on 
total ranch management, 
ranchers will deal with 
setting goals, evaluat­
ing enterprises and 
understanding overall 
ranch management princi­
ples to help them keep 
their operations profi­
table .

Information on regis­
tration, including the 
cost of the overall 
school as well as the 
separate sessions, is 
available from Dr. L.S. 
Pope, Director, Inter­
national Stockmen's 
School, 129 Kleberg 
Center, Texas A&M 
University, College 
Station, Texas 77843; 
telephone 409-845-3808.

HOME OWNED A OPERATED BY 
JESS A CAROLYN CLAIBORNE 

OPENi 7 AM - 9PM

W E ACCEPT FOOD STAM PS

710 N. 4th Lamesa, Texas

HUNTERS URGED 
TO

DONATE VENISON
Texans who harvest 

more venison during the 
upcoming deer season 
than their families can 
use may want to give 
the excess to the 
Salvation Army.
Harvesting deer is an 

important tool in game 
management and conserva­
tion. Increased doe 
harvest is needed in 
some areas of the state 
to bring deer popula­
tions more in line with 
food supplies.
This venison, if it 

exceeds the need of the 
hunter's family, could 
be donated to the 
Salvation Army.
Donations of venison 

can be accepted at 46 
Salvation Army Corps 
Community Centers for 
use in feeding indigent 
families and transients 
across Texas.
These centers will 

accept deer that are 
field dressed to fully 
processed, but the more 
completely processed 
carcasses will be most 
appreciated to reduce 
operating costs.

Hunters should be 
sure to follow rules in 
thè Texas Parks and 
Wildlife Department 
Hunting Guide concerning 
a legible hunter's 
document, tags or 
permits when donating a 
deer carcass.

These guides are 
available from all 
hunting licenses dealers. 
Persons desiring more 
information about the 
deer carcass donation 
program should contact 
the nearest Salvation 
Army Corps community 
Center in Texas.
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CASH & CARRY 

FARM & RANCH STORE 
Feeds and Fertilizer 

Pet & Vetenary Supplies 
Boots and shoe repair 

Saddlery
Custom-built saddles or 

repair-Accessorys 
If we don't have it 

we'll get it.
If we can't get it 
we'll build it.
114 South Ave. I 

Post, Texas 
Phone 806-495-4128

i r  JL-CiU -----

* * * WORK WANTED * * * * WANTED TO LEASE *

SUSAN STEPHENS RANCH LAND
is looking for outside IN BORDEN COUNTY

horses and ranch daywork Small or Large
.... PLEASE CALL.... CALL: B .W . Edwards

(915)399-4511 806-428-3809 
O'Donnell, Texas

* * * HELP WANTED * * * GENISIS SEAFOOD INC. 
Stanton, Texas

EARN $2000 OR MORE
MONTHLY AT HOME! FRESH FROZEN SHRIMP

Details? SIZES: Small to JumboSent SASE to: 1 lb. or 2 lb. boxesChristine Associates,
P.O. Box 231-B, Call: Tana MayMatawan, NJ 07747

1
856-4419

$1,000 WEEKLY EARNING
POSSIBILITIES! "Lost"

Strayed from Smoot
Earn Your Christmas Cash Place in August, a black

NOW! steer yearling. Weighs
Our firm needs people to about 850 lbs. Could

work from HOME. have small "b" brand on
Weekly Paychecks! left hip.
To Apply - Send

self-addressed, stamped Call: B.W. Edwards
envelope to: 915/428-3809

Austin Enterprises, 
P.O. Box 1806 

Union, NJ 07083

■ THE FIRST N ATIO N AL BANK:
f='l The Symbol of Banking in Big Spring

FULL SERVICE BANKING Member F.D.I.C.

400 M a in  S tre e t 267-5513 B IG  S P R IN G , T E X A S
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1989 UPLAND COTTON PROGRAM
1. 25% acreage reduction of base.
2. no paid diversion
3. limited cross compliance will apply.
4. Inventory reduction program will not be imple­

mented.
5. Established target price will be 73.4 cents 

per pound
6. The loan level will be 50.0 cents per pound 

for base quality.

1989 WHEAT PROGRAM

1. 1,0% acreage reduction of base
2. no paid diversion
3. Limited cross compliance will apply
4. Established target price will be $4.10 per 

bushel
5. National loan rate $2.06 per bushel
6. ACR required is 11.11% of planted acres
7. 0/92 provisions for wheat will be in effect

1989 FEED GRAIN PROGRAM

1. 10% acreage reduction of base
2. no paid diversion
3. Limited cross compliance will be in effect
4. Established target price will be $2.70 per 

bushel
5. National loan rate of $1.57 per bushel
6. ACR required is 11.11% of planted acres
7. 0/92 provisions will be in effect for grain
ASC COMMITTEE ELECTION 

Important Dates:
Nov. 25 Ballots mailed to eligible voters
Dec. 5 Last day to return voted ballots
Jan. i New committee members/alternates take
Nominate and vote for farmers of YOUR choice

County and community ASC committees administer 
ASCS farm programs at county and community levels. 
County ASC committees are elected by eligible 
farmers.
The election of responsible farmers is important 
to ALL farmers. Farm programs administered by 
county ASC committees include:
—  commodity price support loans and payments;

establishment of allotments, yields, and 
marketing quotas;
—  grain reserve;
—  conservation cost-sharing;
— incentive, indemnity and disaster payments for 

some commodities;
—  other farm disaster assistance

In additions, county ASC committees hire County 
Executive Directors.
Farm owners, operators, tenants and sharecroppers, 
of legal voting age, can vote if they are eligible 
to take part in any ASCS program. Check with your 
ASCS office for voting requirements.
The 1988 election will end December 5. Ballots 
will be mailed at least 10 days before the elec­
tion and must be returned or postmarked by Dec.5.
END OF YEAR CROP AND LIVESTOCK SURVEYS
The Texas AgriculturalL Statistics Service will

cont. to pg. 8
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8TH ANNUAL 
DAWSON COUNTY 
PECAN SHOW 

and
PECAN FOOD SHOW
Dawson County1s 8th 

Annual Pecan Show and 
Pecan Food Show will be 
held December 1 & 2 in 
the Reddy Room of the
TU Electric building at 
709 N. 1st in Lamesa. 
Eddie Brown is the 
chairman for this
year's Pecan Show.

Pecan growers from
Dawson County and any 
adjacent county should
save the best nuts from 
this year's crop for 
the show. Any grower 
in the area may enter a 
sample of 42 nuts from 
each variety he grows. 
Growers may enter only 
one county contest.
Nuts should be selected 
that are free of insect 
and disease damage. 
They should be uniform 
in size and shell 
color. Nuts should be 
cleaned but not altered 
in shape or color. Any 
alteration of pecans by 
marking, filing or 
excessive polishing
will disqualify the 
entry.

Pecan entries must be 
from this year's crop 
and must have been 
raised in Dawson County 
or any of the adjacent 
counties. Competition 
will be divided into 
three categories:
Inshell variety. Native, 
and Shelling variety.

Entries in the pecan 
show should be delivered 
to the TU Electric 
Reddy Room on Thursday, 
December 1, between 
11:30 a.m. and 5:30 
p.m. The pecans should 
be in a paper sack with 
the name of the grower, 
the address, telephone 
number, and the pecan 
variety, if known.
Anyone that does not 
know the variety of his 
or her pecans is still 
urged to enter, since 
variety can be deter­
mined by this year' s
judge, Earnest Kiker, 
CEA-AG., from Midland.
The food show is 

divided into six divi­
sions: appetizers and
snacks, breads, pies,
cakes, cookies, and
candies. Pecans used
in the foods can be
from a variety of

REGULAR BOARD MEETING 
November 21, 1988

The Board of Trustees of the Borden County Independent School District 
met in regular session on November 21, 1988 at 8:00 p.m.

Board members present were Scott Clayton, Jack HcPhaul, Joel Dennis, 
Jon Monger and Steve Hess.

Administrators present were James McLeroy, Superintendent and Mickey 
McMeans, High School Principal.

The meeting was called to order by Jack McPhaul, Board President. 

Minutes
The minutes of the regular meeting of October 17, 1988 were read. A 
motion was made by Joel Dennis and seconded by Jon Monger to approve 
the minutes. Motion carried unanimously.

Visitors
Visitor present was Dale Newberry, C.P.A. with Wilton, Newberry and 
Heidel Accountants of Lamesa.

Annual Audit Report
Mr. Newberry led the Board in a per item review of the Annual Audit 
Report for the year ending August 31, 1988. A motion was made by 
Jon Monger and seconded by Scott Clayton to accept the Annual Audit 
Report. Motion carried unanimously.

Bills
November bills were reviewed. A motion was made by Jon Monger and 
seconded by Joel Dennis to approve the bills for payment.

Motion carried unanimously.

Superintendent's Report 
1. Financial Report

Superintendent McLeroy presented the financial report from 
the beginning of the year to date. A budget amendment was 
reconmended in the financial report.

Attendance Report
It was reported that 65 students were enrolled in high school 
and 153 in elementary for a total of 218.

Personnel Report
The Superintendent reported that Melba Rinehart had resigned 
and Pat Murphy was hired as teacher aid to fill the vacancy.

2.
3.

A motion was made by Jon Monger and seconded by Scott Clayton to approve 
the Superintendent's Report including the budget amendment, resignation 
of Melba Rinehart, and employment of Pat Murphy.

Motion carried unanimously.

Delinquent Taxes
The Board was apprized by Superintendent McLeroy concerning delinquent 
taxes. Consideration was given to contract for the collection of 
delinquent taxes. A motion was made by Joel Dennis and seconded by 
Steve Hess to hire the law firm of McCreary, Vaselka, Beck and Allen, 
P.C. Austin, Texas to collect delinquent taxes.

Motion carried unanimously.

Textbook Conmittee
The Superintendent presented a list to make up the 1988-1989 Textbook 
Conmittee as follows:

James McLeroy 
Netta Jarrett 
Peggy Westbrook 
John Harris 
John Wilson 
Carol Lewis 
Rita Kilmer 
Doris Steadman

Sue Jane Mayes 
Ann McLeroy 
Shirley McMeans 
Dorothy Gray 
Dolores Wolf 
Joe Bond 
Ben Jarrett 
Mickey McMeans

A motion was made by Steve Hess and seconded by Joel Dennis to approve 
the Textbook Conmittee Motion carried unanimously.

Campus Improvement Plan
The'Superintendent presented the first phase of the Campus Improvement 
Plan. The final conmittee for the plan is as follows:

James McLeroy 
Jack McPhaul 
Mickey McMeans 
Ben Jarrett 
Inez Clayton

Randy Adcock 
Carol Lewis 
Dolores Wolf 
Kate Phinizy 
Johnnye Smith

A motion was made by Jon Monger and seconded by Joel Dennis to approve 
the committee. Motion carried unanimously.

New Business
President McPhaul discussed the prior decision to set aside Certificate 
of Deposits in the amount of $205,000.00 for payment of sick leave 
accumulated. A motion was made by Joel Dennis and seconded by Jon Monger 
to set aside $205,000.00 to cover liability for accumulated sick leave.

Motion carried unanimously.

Other Business
President McPhaul discussed with the Board the cost of lunchroom meals 
and sale of yearbooks. President McPhaul appointed a committee consist­
ing of Bill Phinizy, Jon Monger and Scott Clayton with Vice President 
Bill Phinizy serving as chairman of the conmittee. The conmittee's 
assignment is to study cost of lunches and yearbook sales and make 
recommendations concerning these issues to the Board. A motion was 
made by Joel Dennis and seconded by Steve Hess to appoint the conmittee 
on lunches and yearbooks. Motion carried unanimously.

TEAMS Tests
Superintendent McLeroy presented the Teams Exit Texts results. The 
Board reviewed the Teams Exit Level Assessment of Minimum Skills for 
grade eleven. Borden County scored 100 percent passing. Twenty 
students were tested and twenty students were mastering.

Adjournment K&xmzusxssmm
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.cont. to pg. 8



Less Fat In 
Thanksgiving Turkey
A beautiful golden 

roasted turkey is the 
centerpiece for the 
traditional Thanksgiving 
dinner. And even if 
you're counting calories.
it's hard to pass up
that succulent meat and 
the gravy that goes 
with it.

The good news is that 
turkey itself is low in 
total fat and in satura­
ted fat, the kind that 
adds cholesterol to our 
diets. A 3-ounce
serving of roasted dark 
meat has 175 calories, 
7 grams of fat and 2.1 
grams of saturated fat.
The light meat contains 
150 calories, 3 grams 
fat and .9 grams satura­
ted fat. So if you're 
trying to cut calories 
and saturated fat, eat 
the white meat.

The most effective 
means of cutting down 
excess fat is to remove 
and discard the turkey 
skin and any other 
visible fat ’.

But what about the 
gravy? If you plan on

having some, try one or 
more of these methods 
for reducing the fat 
content :

* Using a bulb
baster, metal skimmer 
or long-handles spoon, 
skim fat from the gravy 
as it cooks.
* Float a paper towel 
on top of the gravy to 
absorb fat.
* Allow time to refrig­
erate the gravy. Then 
remove the congealed 
fat from the top.
* If you use canned 
stock or broth in the 
gravy, refrigerate the 
can. When you open it, 
the fat will be loating 
on top so you can skim 
it off.

Cranberries
Are

Nutritious
Raw canberries provide 

f i b e r ,  v i t a m i n  C  and 
potassium to the diet. 
They're low in calories- 
until you add the sugar 
for the cranberry 
sauce !

4-H FOOD SHOW
The Borden County 4-H 

Foodshow was held 
Thursday, November 17 
in the Borden County 
Exhibit Building. 
Eleven 4-H'ers partici­
pated in the Contest. 
Participants are judged 
on their nutritional 
knowledge as well as on 
the food exhibited and 
how well they present 
themselves during their 
interview. Mr. and Mrs. 
Jeff Tomlinson from 
Garza County acted as 
judges for the County

Food Show.
Placings for the 

Food Show are as follows

Shayna Isaacs 
is» place 

Cloverbread
Leslee Hunt 
1st place 

Cloverbread

Laura Hensley 
1st. place 

Main Dish - Jr. I

CONFIDENTIAL

COMPUTERIZED BOOKKEEPING
BUSINESS COMPUTER

FARMING RANCHING
INDIVIDUAL

JOYCE KINCHELOE 
9 1 5 - 8 5 6 - 4 4 3 8

P . 0 .  B o x  71 
G a l l ,  T e x a s  7 9 7 3 8

Timothy Ybanez 
1st. place 

Nutritious snacks 
& desserts - Jr. I

Daniel Hunt 
Atternate

Nutritious Snacks & 
Desserts - Jr. I

Shelby Isaacs 
1st place

Fruits & Vegetables 
Jr. I

Roy Clayton 
1st place 

Breads & Cereals 
Jr. I

Mendy Hensley 
1st place

Fruits & Vegetables 
Jr, II

M ' Lys Lloyd 
1st Place

Fruits & Vegetables 
Senior

A'Lise Lloyd 
1st place 

Main Dish - Sr.

D'Lyn Lloyd 
1st place

Breads & Cereals - Sr.

Each participant
received a trophy and 
a ribbon signifying 
their placing.

7...THE BORDEN 
and cool to about 105°.
In a large bowl, 

dissolve yeast in water 
for 3 to 5 minutes. 
Stir in the cooled milk 
mixture. Add egg,
cheese, thyme, majoram 
and pimento and beat 
until smooth. Beat in 
well, 3 cups flour. 
Add in remaining 3 cups 
of flour and continue 
beating and stirring 
until the dough begins 
to leave the sides of 
the bowl. Knead dough 
about 10 min. Allow to 
rise once in the bowl 
and once in the pans, 
covered, until doubled

STAR, WED., NOV. 23, 1988 
in bulk. Brush loaves 
with melted butter. 
Bake in a preheated 
375° oven about 30 min.
Makes two 5x9-inch 
loaves.
For a pleasant varia­

tion, use whole wheat 
flour and 2 TBSP. 
honey instead of the 
sugar indicated.

Texas
It's Like AWholc Other Country.

Branon Funeral Home
Service in this area since 1922.

Phone: 872-8335 403 N. Austin - Lamesa !

CHEESE BREAD 
Roy Clayton

lh cups milk 
1/3 cup sugar 
\ cup butter
1 TBSP. salt
2 pkgs. dry yeast
h cup 105°-115° water 
1 well-beaten egg 
lh cups shreaded sharp 
Cheddar cheese 
1 teas, powdered thyme 
h teas, powdered marjoram 
h cup finely chopped 
pimento
6 cups sifted all-purpose 
flour.

Scald milk; add 
sugar, butter and salt

All Leather 
1st Quality 
12 Colors

$3 9 00-$4 9 00-$5 9 00

Ostrich Belly Ropers

Suggested Retail '200.00 *13900
Layaway Now For Christmas

Free Gift WrappingWestern Wear
College Heights Shopping Center

s
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We’re proud lo be a part of the area since 190$

Snyder National Bank
This is your Bank

M em ber

FDIC 171525th
573-2681
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ASCS NEWS cont. from pg. 6
begin contacting farmers and ranchers across the 
state in late November for 1988 acreage, yield 
and production totals and end-of-year livestock 
and poultry inventories.

Changes in the national farm program and this 
summer's dry weather certainly had an impact on 
Texas agriculture, and these surveys should help 
us summarize where the industry stands at the end 
of 1988.

Information from these confidential surveys 
conducted by mails, telephone or in person will 
also help producers make their plans for the 
coming year.

Sound production and marketing decisions require 
good, reliable information and some advanced 
planning, and our reports provide producers with 
solid facts and figures they can incorporate into 
their plans.

The Texas service will be trying to keep survey 
costs at a minimum this year because of budget 
cuts, so please return mailed questionnaires as 
soon as possible.

Remember, these are sample surveys, so if you are 
contacted it is important to provide the requested 
information, since one producer represents similar 
operations of the same type and size. Our esti­
mates can be no better than the numbers producers 
provide.

Results of the surveys will be published in early 
1989. Any one wanting a copy of the results can 
write Information Section, Texas Agricultural 
Statistics Service, P.O. Box 709, Austin, Texas 
78767.

HOLIDAY

This office will be closed Thursday, November 24, 
for Thanksgiving Day.

COURTHOUSE NEWS
WHEREAS, On the 10th day of November, A.D. 

1988, the Commissioners' Court of Borden County, 
Texas, convened in Special Session at the Regular 
meeting place thereof in the Courthouse at Gail, 
Texas, the following members of the Court being 
present and participating, to-wit;

8TH ANNUAL PECAN SHOW

VAN L. YORK 
FRANK CURREY 
LARRY D. SMITH 
VERNON WOLF 
HURSTON LEMONS, JR. 
DOROTHY BROWNE

COUNTY JUDGE, Presiding 
COMMISSIONER, Precinct #1 
COMMISSIONER, Precinct #2 
COMMISSIONER, Precinct #3 
COMMISSIONER, Precinct #4 
CO. CLERK AND EX-OFFICIO 
CLERK OF THE COMMISSIONERS 
COURT

Constituting a quorum, when the following pro­
ceedings were had, to-wit:

ELECTIONS CANVASSED
Election returns of the General and Special 

Elections held on November 8, 1988 were canvassed 
Commissioner Lemons made a motion that returns 
of the Elections are official as recorded in the 
Election Returns Book, Volume 1, Page 142. Motion 
was seconded by Commissioner Wolf.

Voting For: Commissioners Currey, Smith, Wolf
and Lemons

Voting Against: None
Adjourn

A motion was made by Commissioner Wolf to adjourn. 
Motion was seconded by Commissioner Lemons and approved unanimously.

cont. from pg. 6
sources, since they are 
not required to be home 
grown. Entries in the 
food show will also be 
taken at the TU Electric 
building, from 8:00 
a.m. to 9:30 a.m. on

Friday, December 2.
Plaques will be 

awarded to the champions 
of the pecan show and 
the food show. Ribbons 
will be awarded for 
first, second, and 
third places.

Judging in both 
contests will take 
place from 9:30 a.m. to 
noon on Friday, December 
2, with all entries on 
view for the general 
public from 1:00 p.m. 
to 5:00 p.m. that day.

Save Your Sales Receipts 
From The Following Merchants

To Bid For Merchandise 
at the

Snyder Shoppers Auction
Burgess-McWilliams Pharmacy 
Snyder Lumber Company 
Blanche's Bernina 
Thompson's Shoe Store 
Haney’s Jewelry 
Bar-H-Bar Western Wear 
Kmart
Special Moments 
Li'l Rascals
Landes Home Furnishings 
Snyder Bookstore & Gift Shop 
Margaret’s 
Merle Norman 
Cox’s Jewelry

Dryden’s Shoes
Snyder Athletic Center
Spanish Inn
Friendly Flowers
Higginbotham-Bartlett
The Shack
Suits Us
Travis Flowers
Buddy’s Auto-Radio Shack
Mildred's Dress Shop
Jodi's
Mary’s Stout Shop 
Clark Lumber Company, Two 
ABC Rent-All

Computime-Showcase Video 
Everybody's Thriftway 
The Pleasure's Mine 
Scurry Ag Center 
Western Auto
Roe's Furniture & Appliance
Sunnyside
Classic Interiors
Anthony's
Radio KSNV
Snyder Daily News
McDonald's
Golden Corral Steak House 
Koda Kountry

McLeod's Jewelers 
Toys Galore 
Lawrence IGA 
Express It 
Sonic Drive In 
Stinson Drug 
Snyder Drug Healthmart 
Nancy's Art Style Beauty Salon 

Cash Contributors 
West Texas State Bank 
Snydei National Bank 
American State Bank 
Snyder Savings & Loan 
Olney Savings

Over ’25,000 In Merchandise
Auction Date:
Dec. 17,1988


